
 

 

 

 
 

 
Thursday 18th April, 2024 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I am thrilled to share with you the findings from our recent Ofsted inspection, in which our school 
has been awarded a 'Good' judgement. This achievement is a reflection of the collective 
commitment and hard work of our children, staff, governors and supportive parent community. 
 
The Ofsted report provides us with many reasons to celebrate. I would like to share some of the 
highlights that stand out as particularly praiseworthy: 
 
Positive School Environment: Our children enjoy coming to school, evidenced by their strong 
relationships with staff and peers. They are confident, well-mannered, and engage politely with 
visitors, creating a welcoming and respectful school atmosphere. 
 
Ambitious Academic Standards: The report commends our high aspirations for all students, 
including those with special educational needs and/or disabilities (SEND). Our school’s focus on 
personal, social, and emotional support has been instrumental in contributing to our pupils’ 
academic success. 
 
Emphasis on Reading: We are particularly proud of our emphasis on reading. Our pupils make 
regular use of the school library and express genuine enthusiasm for the books they discover. This 
passion for reading is a cornerstone of our educational philosophy. 
 
Broad Opportunities for Development: Students at our school benefit from a wide range of 
opportunities that nurture their individual talents and interests. Their involvement in the school 
council, eco-council, and various community projects not only develops their leadership skills but 
also instils a sense of pride in their contributions. 
 
Effective Governance and Teaching: The efforts of the trust members and local governing body 
ensure that our school continuously improves. Members of the trust and governing body have a 
sharp focus on supporting the school to continue to improve the quality of education for all 
children.  
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Improved School Attendance: The report recognises how our effective partnerships with families 
and developed clear procedures to manage attendance has helped to increase attendance rates as 
we move towards the national average.  
 
This Ofsted report is a milestone for us, but it is also a stepping stone to further achievements. We 
remain committed to building on this success and continuing our journey ensuring our children 
continue to, ‘Let their light shine’  
 
We invite you to read the full Ofsted report, which is published on our school website and has 
been shared on School Jotter, to gain a deeper understanding of our school’s strengths and areas 
for future growth. We appreciate your ongoing support and look forward to what we can achieve 
together. 
 
 
Yours sincerely,  

 
 

Miss Simmons   
Headteacher 
 
 
 

 

 

 


